®MEMORANDUM

DATE: May 3, 2017

TO: Mark Perkins, City Administrator

FROM: Daniel Smith

SUBJECT: Third Quarter FY 2017 Financial Analyses

Attached are the 3™ quarter 2017 results for the two major operating funds — the General Fund and the
Municipal Enterprise Fund. The significant trends for the 3™ quarter are as follows:

1. General Fund
a. Revenues
The revenues for 2017 are decreased significantly over those for the same time period in
2016. The decreases are primarily in the areas of:

Utility Taxes
Electric utility taxes are down for FY 2017. Over the last 5 years these taxes have been

stagnant. So far in FY 2017 they have been dropping. Telecom taxes continue to drop
due to less landline service and more competitive telecom charges. It is estimated that
utility tax revenues will be significantly less than budgeted. Water and gas revenues
appear to be increasing.

License and Permits

The decrease in licenses and permits is due to a decrease in building permit revenue for
the first quarter. The decrease was close to $51,506 last year. Even though these
revenues are less we believe budget projections will be met since last year permit
revenues were unusually high.

Municipal Court

Court revenues are $305,000 less than FY 2016. At the current rate, revenues could be
approximately $350,000 to $375,000 less than anticipated in the budget, or about 35%.
Staff expects this trend to continue.

Sales Tax Retail
Retail sales tax is currently approximately $200,000 less than at this time last year. Sales
tax revenues will certainly not make projections.
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Overall, with decreases in utility taxes, sales tax and court revenues we may have a revenue
shortfall of approximately $800,000. In addition, it appears significant growth in these areas
in the future is uncertain.

Expenditures
Expenditures are anticipated to be less than original FY 2017 budget. This is primarily due to

$375,000 budgeted for new software that will not be spent until FY 2018. The only
departments that appear substantially outside of prorated amounts are Legislative, Non-
Departmental, Building Maintenance and Health & Environment. Most of the variance
results from encumbrances of large contracts although legal fees and election expenses
appear over budget. These include contracts for legal services in Legislative and refuse and
recycling in Health & Environment. In addition, Non-Departmental is outside prorated
amounts due to 100% of insurance expense being expended at the end of December.
However, the Building Maintenance department budget will be over budget. The age and
condition of the City Building have resulted in substantial repairs to the HVAC system and
water service due to leaks and damages that resulted. Approximately $30,000 will be
recovered from insurance.

Overall staff anticipates that General Fund expenditures will be within or lower than budgeted amounts
and that revenues will be significantly less than budgeted amounts. It is too early to project year end
amounts but it is hoped that savings in General Fund expenses will help offset a significant portion of
revenue shortfalls.

2. Enterprise Fund

a.

Revenues

Operating revenues for FY 2017 are less than in FY 2016. Overall revenues are higher due to
the $120,000 up front lease payment for the tower located at the Dielmann Recreation
Complex. This decrease effects all areas of the Dielmann Complex. Golf Course usage and
revenues from the Ice Arena are both down from FY 2016. This also has effected food
service revenue.

Expenditures
Expenses in the second quarter are significantly higher than in FY 2016. Expenditures are

higher in Golf and Ice Arena, while lower in food service. These increases are primarily due
to increased golf costs due to the Walters Management contract and increased personnel
costs in golf maintenance and increased ice compressor repairs and maintenance.

Currently, staff anticipates revenue will be lower than budget amounts and expenditures will also be
higher than budgeted amounts for FY 2017.

3. Capital Fund

a.

Revenues

At this time staff anticipates revenues for the Capital Fund will be higher than FY 2017
budget amounts. Sales Tax in this fund also appears to be less than anticipated. Other
revenues are projected higher than anticipated due to the cart path grant received from the
Municipal Parks Grant and reimbursement for Police Building expenditures from the bond
issue.
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b. Expenditures
Capital Fund expenditures will be higher than anticipated also due to the cart path project.

Year-end balance in the Capital Fund is projected to be higher than budgeted due primarily
to a higher than projected beginning balance for FY 2017.

4. Interest Rates
At this time it is projected interest revenues will be higher than budgeted.

The fiscal year 2016 was a good year financially. In 2017 it appears court revenues are lagging in the
General Fund. Electric Utility Taxes have appeared to be stagnant the last 3-5 years and telecom taxes
continue to decrease. Sales Tax revenues which were stagnant for the last two years appear to be
dropping even more. In addition, Capital Sales Tax is not as high as anticipated. Although the City is
currently in a strong financial position, continued decrease in court and telecom tax revenues and
stagnation in two of the city’s main revenue sources (Sales Tax and Electric Utility Tax) are concerning.

The sales tax is subject to fluctuation and could recover some by year end. However, it is unlikely that
we will avoid a significant decrease in sales tax. The newly authorized law enforcement sales tax will
provide some immediate relief but in the future questions concerning how the money is to be used
must be determined. If these important revenue sources continue current trends the city will need to
consider additional revenue sources or reduction in expenditures in the future. The City does have some
alternatives for increasing future revenues. Increases in Property Tax to the cap and Utility Tax rates
would provide additional revenues. In spite of these issues staff continues to anticipate a healthy
financial picture for the city in the near future. However the previously described issues will require
close monitoring in the future.

The Enterprise Fund requires careful monitoring. Revenue in all areas appear to be falling. The large
influx of funds from the up-front lease payment will offset these decreases but only for a limited time.
I would be pleased to respond to any questions.






